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On November 15th, governor Patrick signed House Bill No. 4324 entitled "An Act Relative to the
Licensing Requirements for Certain Tidelands." The new legislation amends M.G.L. c. 91 governing
the use of certain tideland areas and puts to rest recent uncertainty concerning title and use of
landlocked tidelands.  Landlocked tidelands are defined in the new bill as filled tidelands, which on
January 1, 1984 were entirely separated by a public way or interconnected public ways from any
flowed tidelands, and which are located at least 250 feet from the water. The new legislation
became necessary after the Supreme Judicial Court of Mass. (SJC) decision in  Moot v. Department
of Environmental Protection, 448 Mass. 340 (2007) which held that a Department of Environmental
Protection (DEP) regulation exempting landlocked tidelands from further review under Chapter 91
was invalid. As a result, title to thousands of acres of landlocked tidelands and the future
construction of several large projects remained in doubt.  
Much of the commonwealth of Mass. is comprised of tidelands filled or otherwise. Commencing in
early colonial days the Mass. Bay Colony first began to encourage use of the intertidal area between
the high and low water tide marks by abutting landowners to promote private investment and
commercial development. But such use of the tideland area was always made subject to the public's
right to fish, fowl and navigate over such land - a premise more commonly referred to as the public
trust doctrine. Today, Mass. continues to protect and promote active, water-dependent use of its
tidelands, great ponds, and certain rivers and streams by means of a license and review process set
forth in Chapter 91.
Nevertheless, the public trust doctrine does not exclude all non-water dependent use of tidelands. If
this was the case the Boston waterfront would not exist as we know it today.  Rather, the DEP may
issue a Chapter 91 license for a non-water dependent use so long as it first determines that any
proposed structure or use shall serve a proper public purpose providing a greater public benefit than
detriment to the public rights in the tidelands. Furthermore, in 1990, the DEP promulgated
regulations specifying those areas subject to licensing and permitting which include all filled
tidelands "except for landlocked tidelands."  310 CMR 9.04(2).  
Several years ago, a coalition of neighborhood groups challenged the DEP exemption for
landlocked tidelands after the DEP ruled that construction and use of approximately 13 acres of
landlocked tidelands comprising a portion of the North Point Project in East Cambridge was exempt
from Chapter 91 review.  The SJC held that the DEP lacked the statutory authority necessary to
exempt landlocked tidelands from the Chapter 91 and by doing so threw into question the status of
the title for thousands of acres of land in downtown Boston, Cambridge and in other parts of the
state along its coasts and rivers.  In order to alleviate the resulting chaos, the SJC issued a stay of
its ruling until such time as the legislature could determine how best to proceed. 
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